LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE
Minutes for Meeting of May 14, 2014
Present:

Greg Delauter, Kevin Potter, Mike Nelsen, Paul Strebel, Clayne Shakespear,  Richard Moseley, Dorene Stever, Adam Anderko, Mark Crane, Teri Howick, Jim Hess, Blair Westergard, Todd Richards, Steve Batis and Marsha Andersen
Excused from the meeting were Kimberly Giles and Albert Whipple
The meeting was opened at 9:00 a.m. by Greg Delauter.

Mike Nelsen made a motion to accept the April 9th meeting Minutes with Blair Westergard seconding it.  Motion carried.

Kevin Potter stated that some of the grant money is being used to send an LEPC member to the Public Safety Summit in May.  There is still money available.  Approximately $700 will be used to purchase the folders.  The folder proofs are not done yet, and Dorene will be checking on this.
Richard Moseley offered to do ERG awareness training.

Clayne Shakespear stated there had been an ammonia leak at West Liberty Foods, and Washakie Renewable Energy had a waste corn oil leak of approximately 1000 gallons that will be cleaned up.
There was discussion on the wild fire season.

Paul Strebel from UTA stated they are having a Safety Fair to include a blood drive on June 12th from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at 17th and Wall in Ogden.  

Kevin Potter stated that in reference to the Corinne treated waste matter, the County Commission has been asked to consider doing an ordinance.
Kevin also stated that Citizen Corp display boxes are available for use at fairs, etc.   

Clayne stated there is a radon program at the Health Department and test kits cost $7.00, which includes the lab fees.  Kits are available at the Brigham City, Tremonton and Logan offices.
Dorene Stever stated that Kimberly Giles will be doing a Web EOC presentation tomorrow, May 15th, at 10:00 a.m. at the Bear River Valley Hospital.  

There was discussion on House Bill 253 having to do with distracted driving (texting, phone calls, etc.), with copies of the bill being passed out.
Todd Richards introduced himself as the Box Elder County Hazmat Coordinator.  A four member team is being formed and the County Hazmat Plan is to be reviewed.

At this time a presentation was put on by Adam Anderko on Global Harmonization and the changes being made on MSDS sheets.  

A motion was made by Paul Strebel to adjourn the meeting with Jim Hess seconding the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 11th at 9:00 a.m. at the Sheriff’s Office.

